

December 10, 2024

Genesee County Health Department 630 S Saginaw St. Flint, MI 48433

RE: Notice of Selection – Strengthening Immunization Program Communications and Outreach Capacity

Dear Brad Snyder,

Congratulations! On behalf of the National Association of County and City Health Officials (NACCHO), I write to inform you that after rigorous review and scoring, Genesee County Health Department has been selected to participate in the NACCHO *Strengthening Immunization Program Communications and Outreach Capacity* project. Contingent upon a fully executed contract, your agency will be awarded \$40,000 through this project to strengthen your communications on immunizations across the lifespan.

Upon acceptance of this award, you will be required to agree to the <u>NACCHO Standard Contract</u> <u>language</u> as outlined on pages 10-15 of the RFA in addition to the required documentation needed for contract execution.

Please reply to NACCHO's Immunization Program Analyst, Clarissa Montes (cmontes@naccho.org), by close of business December 13th, to indicate your acceptance or declination of the invitation to participate in this project.

Again, congratulations on your selection. We look forward to collaborating with you to strengthen communications on immunizations across the lifespan within your local jurisdiction. Please feel free to contact us at immunization@naccho.org should you have any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Robin Mowson, MA, MPH Director, Immunization

National Association of County and City Health Officials (NACCHO)